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Route 20/McLean Boulevard northbound lane closure 
required as Fair Lawn Avenue Bridge project advances  

Right lane will be closed near the Bridge for 28 months 
 

(Trenton) – NJDOT officials today announced a long-term lane closure on Route 20/McLean 
Boulevard northbound as the Fair Lawn Avenue Bridge replacement project advances in 
Paterson, Passaic County.  
 
Beginning at 9 a.m. tomorrow, Friday, March 12, Passaic County’s contractor, Anselmi & 
DeCicco, is scheduled to close the right lane on Route 20/McLean Boulevard northbound near 
the Fair Lawn Avenue Bridge.  This closure will allow the contractor to install construction 
barrier, creating a work zone to demolish the bridge.  One lane of northbound traffic will be 
maintained.  The right lane will remain closed for approximately 28 months.   
 
The Fair Lawn Avenue Bridge was closed to eastbound traffic in 2016.  Earlier this month, the 
bridge was closed to westbound traffic.  The following signed detour will remain in place for the 
duration of the project, which is anticipated to be complete in fall 2023. 
 
Fair Lawn Avenue Bridge westbound detour:  

• Motorists traveling westbound on Fair Lawn Avenue wishing to take the Fair Lawn 
Avenue Bridge across the Passaic River to Route 20 will be directed to turn right onto 
River Road/CR 507  

• Turn left onto Maple Avenue/CR 507 and cross the Passaic River  
• At the fork, keep right to merge onto 1st Avenue/CR 504  

 
The precise timing of the work is subject to change due to weather or other factors. Motorists 
are encouraged to check NJDOT’s traffic information website www.511nj.org for construction 
updates and real-time travel information. For NJDOT news follow us on Twitter 
@NewJerseyDOT and our Facebook page.  
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